


in NSW whilst recommending in favour of many dozens of mines. It would appear that the 
Department of Planning is captured by the mining industry and is incapable of balance or 
unbiased assessment and decision-making. Examples of this are in the manner commissioners 
were appointed. Commissioners who did not make rulings favourable to the Government 
failed to get appointed to any further panels. 

• Communities in mining-affected regions have little trust in the Department of Planning 
or political representatives to take a balanced approach to managing land use conflict. They 
rely on the IPC for an independent and objective consideration of highly damaging and 
controversial mining projects.  

To make recommendations in relation to the Independent Planning Commission’s operations 
and the mechanisms by which State significant development is assessed and determined;  

• In 2010, the ICAC recommended giving the Commission quasi-judicial status, that 
appointment of members be open to public scrutiny and that members be appointed on a full-
time basis.   I would support the general thrust of this while not feeling that every 
commissioner should necessarily be full time. 

• In terms of expertise and qualifications, there don’t appear to be any pre-requisites, but 
it would be appropriate for the Commission to have quasi-judicial status and for the expertise 
and qualifications of Commissioners to suit that status.  

• The Commission should be provided additional resources to undertake its role and to 
ensure that it has all the access it needs to scientific expertise. 

• The IPC must be free to differ from the Department of Planning’s Assessment Reports 
which are frequently biased and treat economic considerations with greater weight than social 
and environmental effects.  

• The IPC should maintain its own independent secretariat, and this should not be 
devolved to an agency such as the Department of Planning because this would again 
undermine the independence of the Commission.  The Department of Planning does not 
provide any transparency in relation to the details of meetings with proponents or other 
government agencies, whilst the IPC provides transcripts of all interactions with proponents 
and agencies. 

• Given that the IPC frequently stands in the place of the NSW Land and Environment Court 
by effectively undertaking a merits review after a public hearing has been held on a project, and 
thus extinguishing merits appeals to the LEC, it is absolutely essential that it has the very 
highest standards of probity and independence. It should not be tainted by interference from 
the Department of Planning. 

Proposed changes to the Independent Planning Commission’s current functions, processes for 
making determinations, and resourcing.  

Thresholds for the referral of matters to the Independent Planning Commission; 
& The clarity and certainty of policies and guidelines that inform determinations; 

• There’s a lack of policy that clearly indicates what level of impact is deemed 
unacceptable before an issue is referred to the IPC.  






